
DUROR & KENTALLEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

ORDINARY MEETING MARCH 14th 2012
HELD IN CHURCH OF SCOTLAND MEETING ROOM
Minutes of the Community Council Meetings for the last 12 months are available on the Community Website: www.durorandkentallen.co.uk
Present:  Jonathan Baxter (Chair)


Members of the Public present:
     Kim Malcolm (Treasurer)

Helen Weaver - Secretary 

     Alison Wallace



Connie Anderson (part)

     John Connolly



Dave Chrystal (part)



     Jean MacLeod



Maggie McDonald (part)

     Nicola Hearnden



Sally Morris (part)

     Dave Cockerill (part)


Stephen Fletcher(part)
Apologies: 

Pat Young 
The meeting commenced at 7 pm.

Minutes of Meetings February 8th 2012 - Agreed and Signed.

Matters Arising:

1. January Power Cuts
Steve Fletcher from Scottish & Southern Energy (SSE) spoke to the Council about what the company is doing to improve the situation for the future.  He summarized the extent of the problems during December and January, then asked for comments from the Council and the public present.  These included poor information from SSE, even just before the power came back, useful information such as pole numbers where the faults were not being passed on to engineers, many power cuts in Duror when none in Kentallen, a recurring fault behind the Stuart Hotel.  Where detailed local information would be useful, Jonathan said that the Community Council could provide a contact.
SSE is taking the following steps now.  1.  Tree cutting and negotiation with landowners to remove trees more than 15 metres from lines where they are a danger.  It may be necessary to move some lines or put them underground.  Steve has already spoken to the local tree cutters, but will mention the problem at the Stuart Hotel.  2.  Increase in wire size. 3.  Improving communication with the public.  4.  They have piloted having a generator supply power to a location in a village, say the Hall.  Jonathan said that the Council would like to explore this option further.  The generator is 100 Kw, the size of a horse box, and would probably be brought after a day to a day and a half of outage.  Steve said that SSE needed the Council to identify vulnerable people for SSE to contact.
With regard to compensation, SSE had tried to publicise the possibility of charging meals to them during power cuts.  There were complaints of misinformation and of the time taken to pay.  There are no hard and fast rules on ex-gratia payments:  decisions were taken during the power cut, and this was why different people were told different things.  It seems that meal allowances are being paid quickly, but the ex-gratia payment is not.  Steve agreed to check what is happening with these payments.
Ongoing.
2.  Community Council Project Funding – planned play area at Hall
Maggie McDonald presented a request from the Hall Committee for funding for a natural play area for children between 5 and 14,  placed in front of the swings at the Hall.  The equipment would cover an area 10 by 15 metres for which a quote of  £17,000 has been received.  The aim is to have the work done in June or July.  They are hoping for £10,000 from Awards for All; although the Hall has been funded twice before, Awards for All sounded positive about the possibility of further funding, but applications can only be made in April.  Applications have also been made to local businesses.  The Hall has some funds available, and the children who will use the equipment will probably do some fundraising at the end to make up the shortfall, if small.  The council were appreciative of the scheme and wished it well. £500 would be guaranteed with a ceiling of £1000 available, to be achieved by matching any fundraising done by the children.  
Ongoing.
3.  Local Buses.

Connie Anderson and Sally Morris had raised the problem of the lack of buses to Fort William, now exacerbated by changes to the school buses.  There are 2 buses a day to Fort William, none at all on Sundays, and timetabling is such that anyone using the bus must stay in Fort William for either 50 minutes or 8 hours.  The summer timetable covers only 4 months and is not much better.  In contrast, there are 14 buses a day between Kinlochleven and Fort William, many of which travel empty. The buses used have steep steps, which makes it hard for the elderly, who might be expected to be the main users, to get on and off.  It is now impossible to get a bus back from Ballachulish after getting off the Glasgow bus.  School buses, although open to the public, are not advertised. 

The Council agreed to write to Highland Council about these problems, and asked Connie Anderson to draft a letter including the best solutions, such as using a bus or buses from the Kinlochleven run, or having a timed but on demand only bus.

Ongoing 
4.  Planning Application for 7 chalets next to the Holly Tree Hotel.

Nicola chaired this item.  An email was sent to Highland Council with concerns and queries.  A reply gave some feedback and said that Transport Scotland have objected on safety grounds.  The planning officer will ask for a cross-section from the applicant showing High Water Mark to the road.  There is no timescale for this and it is up to the applicant to decide whether to do so, in the light of Transport Scotland’s objection.  Sustrans have not yet replied.  Highland Council will send a consultation letter to the Community Council, giving 14 days to respond.
Ongoing
5.  Home Support and Connected Carers

Jean and Jonathan are currently identifying vulnerable people in the community and how good the available care is.
Action:  Jean MacLeod, Jonathan Baxter

6.  CPR Training and Defibrillator.

48 people have now been trained.  £500 from Highland Council and £560 from Awards for All have now been received, and the defibrillator can be bought.
Action  Jonathan Baxter

7.  Possible Jubilee Celebration.

Someone is needed to organise this.  No decision was made.
Ongoing

8.  Jubilee Trees

460 trees have arrived.  The Hall Committee is to discuss whether they wish to plant trees at the Hall, and some other areas in Duror have been suggested.  Nicola is to create posters.
Action:  Nicola Hearnden

9.  Achindarroch/A828 Road Junction
Nothing to report.

Ongoing

10.  New Community Noticeboard
The Hall committee has agreed that a new noticeboard can be placed at the Hall.  A local resident has kindly offered to make the cabinet FOC. Just the materials will have to be bought. 
Ongoing
11.  Cuil Bay Community Clean-up
The clean-up is scheduled for the 14 and 15 April.  John is to do posters.  He asked whether any money would be available from the Council to provide food.  No decision was taken.
Action:  John Connolly

12.  The Cycle Track

Nothing to report

Ongoing
13. Plots of Land at Keil Hill .

Email received from the owner of the plots suggesting that the Council contact him for further information if required.  Helen to acknowledge receipt.  The Council had written to Highland Council asking whether planning permission had been received for the cabin built there., and the planning officer had agreed to investigate, but nothing has been heard since.  Nicola is to mention to her that no response has been received.
Action:  Helen Weaver, Nicola Hearnden

14.  Planning application for  north of Lagnaha.

Official notification has been received that 4 out of 5 of the planned houses have been removed from the application.
Ongoing.
CORRESPONDENCE:

None Received.
AOB:

a) Jean discussed the historical information available with the Manns and gave them a letter from the Council in support of the planning application for the café and shop.  It is hoped that it will be ready in time for the 2013 season.
b)  Jean receives a newsletter from NHS Highland. From the 1st April there are changes to the organization of social care and care for children, with the NHS taking over adult care and Highland Council that of children.
c)  Alison raised the problem of dereliction on Fort William High Street.  Jonathan said that this was an item at the recent Ward Forum which he and Jean attended, and the consensus seemed to be that there was little to be done. Highland Councillors are under immense pressure to allow out of town developments. The Community Council did not feel that there was anything they could do.
d)  Dave raised the problem of wheelie bins being knocked over by recent strong winds and making driving hazardous.  The Community Council did not feel that there was anything they could do.

Meeting ended at 9.10pm

Next Meeting: Wednesday 11th April 2012 at 7pm at the Hall.


